
 
Meeting of the Town Board 

Town of Glenville  
November 16, 2022 

At The Glenville Municipal Center 
18 Glenridge Road, Glenville, NY  

 
 

Supervisor Koetzle Calls the meeting to order at 7:00 PM 
 
Invocation    
 
Pledge of Allegiance  
 
Roll Call: Julie Davenport, Town Clerk  
 
Present: Supervisor Koetzle, Councilwoman Wierzbowski, Councilmen Godlewski, Councilman 
Martin, Councilman Ramotar. 
 
Absent:  
 
Also present: Jason Cuthbert- Comptroller, Vicki Hillis- Director of Human Services, Craig 
D’Allaird- Commissioner of Public Works.  
 
Town Council Reports 
 
Councilman Godlewski: Just to say Mr. Supervisor, I had the opportunity to attend the 
Veteran's Day Ceremony this past Friday and it was a very nice event. It was down by Thomas 
Corners and missing this year was a Woodrow Wilson quote. But the speeches went off well 
and Glenville Rotary did a fantastic job. As always it was very humbling to be a part of that 
service and then also the Memorial Day service, I just wanted to note that. Also, in addition to 
our Tree Lighting, which is vastly, approaching on December 3rd, on December 4th, is Holiday on 
the Ave. down in the Village, that begins at 2:00 o'clock, and it’s always a fantastic event. I am 
looking forward to some, although it can tend to be a bit of a busy time around the Holiday 
season, I'm looking forward to the holiday events and that's coming up and that's all.  
 
 
Councilwoman Wierzbowski: Yes, Mr. Supervisor, just a quick report. The Scotia Glenville 
Girls Varsity Cross Country Team, I don't know if anybody has seen an article in the paper, they 
won at Sectionals in Class B. They advanced to the States where they were this past weekend. 
The team was made up of four young ladies from Scotia-Glenville, two from Burnt Hills and one 
from Avril Park and one from Mohonasen. I think it's remarkable that these teams came together 
so that they could all compete. Individually they would not have had enough members that 
qualified to go to States without doing that. I think that really sums up the whole spirit of cross 
country and running as a sport in general. It's a very collaborative and encouraging 
environment, I think that's really fantastic. So not to keep you in suspense, but this past 
weekend the young ladies placed fourth in the State for Class B. They were then invited to the 
New York Federation in Wappingers Falls this weekend, which is apparently States are just 
public high schools. The New York federation is all schools, private and public and New York 
City within the state. This is the first time that a team from Scotia-Glenville has been invited to 
this meet and hopefully they do well. I'm sure that we will recognize them more formally once we 



know if this is the last step. If they go further, I don't think that they do, but no matter what 
happens I just want to wish them congratulations and good luck and run swiftly young ladies, 
much faster than I would if I were to run there.  
Thank you 
 
Councilman Martin: I want to remark on our workshop last week, I especially enjoyed it. We 
had a presentation of the draft on the Town wide Park Master Plan. I think Vicki did a great job. 
There's a lot of good information in there, just a couple minor tweaks. It's a nice step forward in 
the evolution of our Parks Department here at the Town. Our Parks function and she really did a 
wonderful job and I look forward to the opportunity to adopt that and make it a part of our overall 
Town plan.  
I think Councilman Godlewski has brought up an excellent topic regarding the care of children 
and what appears to be a loophole in the protection for children.  Regarding those people who 
have had a child removed in their home, their own child, but yet then can go and provide 
childcare. We had, I thought some good discussions on that, I think maybe even some relatively 
cutting-edge outcome with that, depending on how things go. I thought it was an especially 
productive workshop and I really enjoyed both topics and being a part of each discussion.  
 
 
Councilman Ramotar: Yes, Mr. Supervisor, A couple weeks ago Councilman Martin and I had 
a chance to meet with the Legacy Park Board and it was very interesting because they are on 
track. Obviously, a great plan with the park itself, but with some input from Councilman Martin 
and myself, and I think we are both going to try and continue to make those meetings, it's 
definitely making a difference in terms of helping them figure out which direction they want to go 
and how important each step in those phases is. So that was a good meeting. Secondly, I had a 
chance to, or had the opportunity to do a ride along with one of the officers with Glenville PD. 
Very exciting. I spent a few hours with Officer Matt Glass and it was just amazing to see how 
much time and effort the police or him, put into different streets and different businesses, in the 
parking lots. So much in that one day. I work in customer service and just some of the things he 
said and just how much attention our officers put in the customer service of our residents and 
how to interact with people, which is just great. So just wanted to share that.  
 
Public Hearing- Open 7:07 PM, Close 7:07 PM. No one spoke. 
A Public Hearing a 7:00 PM or as soon thereafter as possible, at which time it will hear all 
persons interested in the proposed imposition of liens on the parcels of real property listed on 
Schedule “A” (attached) for cutting Grass, Brush and Weeds and administrative fees pursuant to 
Chapter 99 of the Code of the Town of Glenville.   
 
Public Hearing- Open 7:08 PM, Close 7:08 PM. No one spoke. 
A Public Hearing at 7:00 PM or as soon thereafter as possible, at which time it will hear all 
persons interested in the proposed 2023 Final Budget.    
 
Public Hearing- Open 7:08 PM, Close 7:08. No one spoke. 
A Public Hearing at 7:00 PM or as soon thereafter as possible, at which time it will hear all 
person interested in the proposed Local Law No. 7, amending Chapter 51, “Department of 
Public Works”, of the Code of the Town of Glenville.  
 
 
 
 
Public Hearing- Open 7:08, Close 7:10. Council Martin briefly explained the reason for this 



amendment, otherwise no one else spoke.  
A Public Hearing at 7:00 PM or as soon thereafter as possible, at which time it will hear all 
person interested in the proposed Local Law No. 8, amending Chapter 270, “Zoning”, of the 
Code of the Town of Glenville.  
  
 
 Privilege of the Floor: Open 7:10 Close 7:11 No one spoke. 
 
Supervisors Comments to the Board: I do not have comments tonight other than I just 
want to report to the Board that the employees, all our new employees, have started as of the 
14th. It’s been a very positive transition, everyone is doing very well, we are starting to get 
everyone acclimated and get going. Jim, I know you know Tony Tozzi, but I suggest you take an 
opportunity to maybe sit with him. I talked with him today about some of the things we're looking 
to accomplish. Janet, Craig and Cassidy we've got a full complement of new folks. 
That's all I wanted to report that all is going well on that front.  
 
Councilman Martin adds he wanted to take the opportunity to extend condolences to Supervisor 
Koetzle and his family over the passing of his Dad.  
 
Sponsored by: Jim Martin, Town Councilman 
Submitted by: Courtney Heinel, Attorney for the Town 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 214-2022 
 
Moved by: Councilman Martin  
Seconded by: Councilman Ramotar 
 
  WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Glenville is introducing a Local 
Law to amend Chapter 139, “Fees”, with accompanying amendments to the Code of the 
Town of Glenville (a copy of which is attached hereto); and  
 
  WHEREAS, this proposed Code amendment is the product of much study 
and discussion by Town of Glenville staff; and  
 
  WHEREAS, the Local Law clarifies the existing regulations, and constitutes 
a Type II Action under the State Environmental Quality Review Act (SEQRA) which does 
not require further review; and 
 
  WHEREAS, a duly scheduled public hearing must be held in order to amend 
the existing code by Local Law;   
 
  NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town 
of Glenville will meet at the Glenville Municipal Center, 18 Glenridge Road, Glenville, New 
York on Wednesday, December 7, 2022 at 7:00 P.M., or as soon thereafter as possible, 
at which time it will hear all persons interested in the proposed amendments of Chapter 
139, “Fees” of the Code of the Town of Glenville; and  
 



  BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Clerk be, and she hereby is 
directed to prepare the proper notice of said hearing in accordance with law and to publish 
same at least ten days prior to the date of the public hearing and to provide same to the 
Village of Scotia and the City of Schenectady; and 
 

BE IT STILL FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Clerk is directed to place the 
public hearing on the December 7, 2022 Town Board meeting agenda.  
   
Ayes: Councilwoman Wierzbowski, Councilman Godlewski, Martin, Ramotar and 
Supervisor Koetzle 
Noes: None   
Absent: None  
Abstentions: None 
  

Motion Carried 
 
Town Board Decision on November 16, 2022 
 
 
 
Sponsored by: Christopher Koetzle, Town Supervisor 
Submitted by: Courtney Heinel, Attorney for the Town 
 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 215-2022 
 
Moved by: Councilwoman Wierzbowski  
Seconded by: Councilman Godlewski  
 

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Glenville seeks to amend by 
Local Law # 7, Chapter 51, “Department of Public Works”, of the Code of the Town of 
Glenville (a copy of which is hereto attached); and 

 
WHEREAS, the Local Law # 7, among other things, updates the term of 

office and qualification requirements for the Commissioner of Public Works and revises 
administrative staffing within the Department of Public Works to best meet the current 
and expected future needs of the Town of Glenville; and 
 

WHEREAS, a duly scheduled public hearing must be held in order to enact 
the Code changes; and 

 
WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Glenville held a public hearing 

with respect to the Local Law # 7 to amend Chapter 51 of the Glenville Town Code on 
Wednesday, November 16, 2022 at 7:00 PM, at which time and place all persons 
interested in the Local Law to amend Chapter 51 of the Glenville Town Code were heard; 
and 



 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town 

of Glenville met at the Glenville Municipal Center, 18 Glenridge Road, Glenville, New York 
on Wednesday, November 16, 2022 at 7:00 P.M., that the proposed Local Law # 7 
amending Chapter 51, regarding the “Department of Public Works”, of the Code of the 
Town of Glenville be and hereby is adopted 

 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that Local Law # 7 of 2022 shall take effect 

twenty (20) days after filing with the Secretary of State of the State of New York. 
 

Ayes: Councilwoman Wierzbowski, Councilman Godlewski, Martin, Ramotar and 
Supervisor Koetzle 
Noes: None   
Absent: None  
Abstentions: None 
  

Motion Carried 
 
Town Board Decision on November 16, 2022 
 
 
 
Sponsored by: James Martin, Town Councilman 
Submitted by: Nicholas Chiavini, Town Planner I  
 

RESOLUTION NO. 216-2022 
 
Moved by: Councilman Martin  
Seconded by: Councilman Ramotar 
 
  WHEREAS, members of the Economic Development & Planning 
Department of the Town of Glenville are introducing Local Law No. 8 to amend Chapter 
270, of the Town of Glenville Town Code (a copy of which is attached hereto); and 
 

WHEREAS, members of the Economic Development & Planning 
Department and Building Department have identified errors and inconsistencies in the 
code since the last time the Glenville Code Committee has met; and 
 

WHEREAS, a duly scheduled public hearing must be held in order to amend 
the existing code by Local Law; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Glenville held a public hearing 
with respect to Local Law No. 8 to amend Chapter 270 of the Glenville Town Code on 
Wednesday, November 16, 2022 at 7:00 PM, at which time and place all persons 
interested in the Local Law to amend Chapter 270 of the Glenville Town Code were 
heard; 



 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town 

of Glenville met at the Glenville Municipal Center, 18 Glenridge Road, Glenville, New 
York on Wednesday, November 16, 2022 at 7:00 P.M., that the proposed Local Law 
amending Chapter 270, regarding Zoning, of the Code of the Town of Glenville be and 
hereby is adopted; and 

 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that Local Law No. 8 of 2022 shall take 

effect twenty (20) days after filing with the Secretary of State of the State of New York. 
 
Ayes: Councilwoman Wierzbowski, Councilman Godlewski, Martin, Ramotar and 
Supervisor Koetzle 
Noes: None  
Absent: None  
Abstentions: None 
  

Motion Carried 
 
Town Board Decision on November 16, 2022 
 
 
Sponsored by: Gina Wierzbowski, Deputy Supervisor 
Submitted by: Craig D’Allaird, Commissioner of Public Works 
 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 217-2022 
 
Moved by: Councilwoman Wierzbowski  
Seconded by: Councilman Godlewski  
 
 
  WHEREAS, the Commissioner of Public Works of the Town of Glenville 
has filed a report in writing with the Town Board of the Town of Glenville containing his 
actions regarding properties cited by the Building Inspector and/or Code Enforcement 
Officer for violations of Chapter 99 “Brush, Grass and Weeds” of the Code of the Town of 
Glenville during calendar year 2022; and 
 
  WHEREAS, the Commissioner of Public Works of the Town of Glenville has 
reported that the brush, grass and weeds at each of the cited properties exceeded 10 
inches in height at each of the cited locations in violation of Chapter 99 of the Code of the 
Town of Glenville; and 
 
  WHEREAS, the Commissioner caused each of the Property Owners, to be 
notified in accordance with Section 99-2 of the Code of the Town of Glenville of the 
requirement to bring their property into compliance with Section 99-1 of the Code of the 
Town of Glenville; and 



 
  WHEREAS, the Property Owners listed on the attached Schedule “A” 
having taken no steps to cut the brush, grass and/or weeds at the listed premises within 
the time period provided in the notice served, requiring the Commissioner to cause the 
brush, grass and weeds to be cut and removed at town expense; and 
 
  WHEREAS, the Commissioner caused each of the Property Owners listed 
to be sent a bill for the removal of the brush, grass and weeds from the listed properties, 
plus the administrative fees provided for by Chapter 99 of the Code of the Town of 
Glenville and such charges and fees for the properties listed below remain wholly unpaid; 
and 
 
  WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Glenville adopted a resolution 
calling for a public hearing on November 16, 2022 at 7:00 PM at the Glenville Municipal 
Center, 18 Glenridge Road, Glenville, New York to hear all persons interested regarding 
the proposed imposition of a lien upon the listed properties for the charges and fees 
stated; and  
 
  WHEREAS, having heard all persons at the public hearing held on this 
matter and after due deliberation thereon; 
 
 
  NOW, THEREFORE, THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF 
GLENVILLE HEREBY FINDS AND DETERMINES THAT: 
 

1. Brush, grass and weeds of a height in excess of 10 inches were found on the listed 
properties on the dates cited by the Building Inspector and/or Code Enforcement 
Officer. 

2. That the Commissioner of Public Works of the Town of Glenville notified each 
property owner, in the manner provided by Town Code section 99-2, of the nature 
of the violations thereon and demanded that the brush, grass and weeds be cut 
and removed as required by Chapter 99 of the Code. 

3. That the brush, grass and weeds were not cut or removed from the listed properties 
prior to the dates required by the notices given. 

4. The brush, grass and weeds on the listed properties were caused to be cut and 
removed by the Commissioner of Public Works at town expense. 

5. That the Town Board adopted a resolution calling for a public hearing regarding 
the proposed imposition of liens for the unpaid charges and fees associated with 
the cutting and removal of brush grass and weeds from the listed properties. 

6. That the Town Board held the aforementioned public hearing on November 16, 
2022 and heard all persons interested in addressing the Board on this issue. 

 
  NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that inasmuch as the property 
owners listed on Schedule “A” attached hereto have failed to comply with the 
requirements of Chapter 99 of the Code of the Town of Glenville within the deadlines 
established therein, the Town was authorized and empowered (by virtue of the provisions 



of the Town Code, Town Law, the New York State Property Maintenance Code, and other 
applicable provisions of law), to enter upon the premises and to cause the brush, grass 
and weeds to be cut and removed. The total expense of such work and removal shall be 
assessed by the Town Board on the property, and the expense so assessed shall 
constitute a lien and charge on the property on which it is levied until paid or otherwise 
satisfied or discharged and shall be collected in the same manner and at the same time 
as other Town charges.  
  
Ayes: Councilwoman Wierzbowski, Councilman Godlewski, Martin, Ramotar and 
Supervisor Koetzle 
Noes: None   
Absent: None  
Abstentions: None 
  

Motion Carried 
 
Town Board Decision on November 16, 2022 
 

SCHEDULE A 
 
 A list of properties found in violation of the Code of the Town of Glenville, 
Chapter 99 “Brush, Grass and Weeds”, whereby property owners failed to correct such 
violations, despite being notified in accordance with said Chapter to correct the violation 
within the time provided, causing the Commissioner of Public Works to cut and remove 
brush, grass and weeds from the listed premises at town expense and bill the property 
owners. 
 
 
Tax Parcel ID  Address   Property Owner   Amount 
4.-2-28  324 West Glenville Rd Mark Ernst     $225.00  
10.17-3-14 2 Velina Dr   Savana Rodegerdts    $260.00  
15.3-4-11 44 Onderdonk Rd  Fred L Mowers III    $450.00  
15.7-6-1  60 Charlton Rd  Paula Marrone    $360.00  
22.10-4-14 15 Jennifer Rd   Debra A Mayott    $650.00  
22.11-1-19 12 Mayfair Dr   Anthony M Mannato   $950.00  
22.12-1-5 41 Glenridge Rd  Thomas M Smith    $600.00  
22.14-5-27 254 Swaggertown Rd  M&V McCall Holding LLC  $450.00  
23.9-2-1  70 Glenridge Rd  Emily Humes     $350.00  
29.-2-7.2 1648-1650 Vley Rd  David & Lisa Dolen    $260.00  
29.11-4-65 413 Vley Rd   Joseph H Cerrone   $650.00 
29.15-2-33 39 Virginia Blvd  Justin Shepherd   $350.00  
30.6-2-55 62 Swaggertown Rd  Northern Construction Contr. LLC $450.00  
30.14-2-12 107 Freemans Bridge Rd Ultimate LLC     $850.00  
38.7-2-24 816 Sanders Ave  David R Savage   $450.00  
 
 
Sponsored by: Gina Wierzbowski, Deputy Supervisor 
Submitted by: Thomas Coppola, Highway Superintendent 



 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 218-2022 
 
Moved by: Councilwoman Wierzbowski  
Seconded by: Councilman Godlewski  
 
 
  WHEREAS, there is a vacant Heavy Equipment Mechanic position in the 
Glenville Highway Department; and  
 
  WHEREAS, the Town of Glenville advertisement for the position on the 
Town website resulted in several applicants for the position; and 
 
  WHEREAS, the Highway Superintendent conducted interviews to fill the 
vacancy; and 
 
  WHEREAS, the Highway Superintendent recommends that Daniel Nardini 
be appointed to the position;  
 
  NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town 
of Glenville hereby provisionally appoints Daniel Nardini, 697 West Glenville Road, 
Glenville, New York to the position of Heavy Equipment Mechanic, effective November 
21, 2022, at a starting rate for such title of $29.84 per hour and benefits as determined 
by the agreement between the Town and the CSEA Highway Employees Unit. 
 
   
Ayes: Councilwoman Wierzbowski, Councilman Godlewski, Martin, Ramotar and 
Supervisor Koetzle 
Noes: None   
Absent: None  
Abstentions: None 
  

Motion Carried 
 
Town Board Decision on November 16, 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Sponsored by: Sid Ramotar, Town Councilman 
Submitted by: Thomas Coppola, Highway Superintendent 
 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 219-2022 
 
Moved by: Councilman Ramotar  
Seconded by: Councilman Martin  
 
  WHEREAS, the Highway Superintendent has informed the Town Board that 
the Highway Department is in need of one new heavy-duty salt and sand spreader to 
replace equipment which is reaching the end of useful life; and 
  
  WHEREAS, the Highway Superintendent recommends purchase of one 13’ 
foot long, stainless steel FSH Heavy Duty Salt and Sand Spreader from Henderson 
Products to best meet the needs of the department; and  
 

WHEREAS, the Highway Superintendent advises that Henderson Products 
has an available FSH Heavy Duty Salt and Sand Spreader in stock, serial number ending 
in 177-1, which was built for a different purchaser but returned unused due to an error in 
the equipment specifications provided to Henderson Products by the purchaser; and  

 
WHEREAS, the Highway Superintendent recommends purchase of the 

unused, like-new FSH Heavy Duty Salt and Sand Spreader from Henderson Products in 
the amount of $16,600; and  

 
WHEREAS, funding for the purchase of a heavy-duty salt and sand 

spreader is included in the 2022 Amended Budget;  
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town 

of Glenville hereby authorizes the Highway Superintendent to purchase one 13’ foot long, 
stainless steel FSH Heavy Duty Salt and Sand Spreader, serial number ending in 177-1, 
from Henderson Products, 22686 Fisher Road, Watertown NY 13601, in a sum not to 
exceed Sixteen Thousand Six Hundred Dollars ($16,600), with the expense charged to 
account DB-000-5130-2000 as included in the 2022 Amended Budget. 
 
Ayes: Councilwoman Wierzbowski, Councilman Godlewski, Martin, Ramotar and 
Supervisor Koetzle 
Noes: None   
Absent: None  
Abstentions: None 
  

Motion Carried 
 
Town Board Decision on November 16, 2022 
 



Sponsored by: Christopher Koetzle, Town Supervisor 
Submitted by:  Jason Cuthbert, Town Comptroller 
 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 220-2022 
 
Moved by: Councilman Godlewski  
Seconded by: Councilwoman Wierzbowski  
 
 
  WHEREAS, the 2023 Preliminary Budget of the Town of Glenville was filed 
with the Town Clerk on October 19, 2022; and 
 
  WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Glenville has met and considered 
the Preliminary Budget for the fiscal year beginning January 1, 2023 and conducted a public 
hearing thereon on November 16, 2022 as required by Town Law §108; and 
 
  WHEREAS, the Town Board has had the opportunity to discuss the 
Preliminary Budget and any changes, alterations and revisions thereto as the members 
considered advisable and consistent with law; and 
 
  NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the 2023 Preliminary Budget is 
hereby adopted and established as the 2023 Final Adopted Budget for the Town of Glenville 
for the fiscal year commencing January 1, 2023;  
 
  BE IT STILL FURTHER RESOLVED that the 2023 Final Adopted Budget 
shall be spread upon the minutes of this Town Board Meeting in its entirety and the Town 
Clerk shall prepare and certify as provided by law, duplicate copies of the said 2023 Final 
Adopted Budget hereby adopted and deliver one of such copies to the Supervisor of the 
Town and one copy to the County Legislature of the County of Schenectady as required by 
law.  
 
Ayes: Councilwoman Wierzbowski, Councilman Godlewski, Martin, Ramotar and 
Supervisor Koetzle 
Noes: None   
Absent: None  
Abstentions: None 
  

Motion Carried 
 
Town Board Decision on November 16, 2022 
 
 
 
 
 



Sponsored by: Christopher Koetzle, Town Supervisor 
Submitted by:  Jason Cuthbert, Town Comptroller 
 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 221-2022 
 
Moved by: Councilwoman Wierzbowski  
Seconded by: Councilman Godlewski  
 
 
  WHEREAS, the Town of Glenville is a member of the Association of Towns 
of the State of New York; and 
 
  WHEREAS, Town Supervisor Christopher A. Koetzle has represented the 
Town of Glenville at various Association meetings and conferences; and 
 
  WHEREAS, the Association requires that the Town Board adopt an official 
resolution by February 3, 2023 designating its’ voting delegate for the Association’s 2023 
Annual Business meeting to be held Wednesday, February 22, 2023; and  
 
  WHEREAS, Supervisor Koetzle is willing to serve as the Town’s voting 
delegate for the Association’s Annual meeting;  
 
  NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town 
of Glenville hereby designates Christopher A. Koetzle as its’ voting delegate for the 
Association of Towns’ 2023 Annual Business meeting and authorizes and directs the Town 
Clerk to complete the Certificate of Designation and return same to the Association.  
  
 
Ayes: Councilwoman Wierzbowski, Councilman Godlewski, Martin, Ramotar and 
Supervisor Koetzle 
Noes: None   
Absent: None  
Abstentions: None 
  

Motion Carried 
 
Town Board Decision on November 16, 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Sponsored by: Gina Wierzbowski, Deputy Supervisor 
Submitted by: Stephen V. Janik, Police Chief 
 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 222-2022 
 
Moved by: Councilwoman Wierzbowski   
Seconded by: Councilman Godlewski 
 
 
  WHEREAS, in order to maintain a safe and efficient fleet of vehicles to 
meet the public safety needs of the Town of Glenville, the Police Chief recommends the 
purchase of two marked police vehicles to replace a 2018 Ford Interceptor and a 2019 
Dodge Charger currently being utilized by the Patrol Division, as these existing vehicles 
are slated to be rotated to less demanding, non-patrol uses within the Police 
Department due to high mileage and increasing maintenance costs; and 
 
  WHEREAS, through the NYS Office of General Services, the Cattaraugus 
County Sheriff’s Office recently awarded a contract for the purchase of a 2022 Dodge 
Durango from Main Motorcar, 221 W. Main Street, Johnstown NY in the amount of 
$40,547.00 utilizing NYS OGS Vehicle Procurement Class 1-8 Statewide Award 
#10319, Contract #PC6680; and  
 
  WHEREAS, through the NYS Office of General Services, the NYS 
Department of Parks and Recreation recently awarded a contract for the purchase of a 
2022 Dodge Charger from Main Motorcar, 221 W. Main Street, Johnstown NY in the 
amount of $28,393.40 utilizing NYS OGS Vehicle Procurement Class 1-8 Statewide 
Award #8334, Contract #PC6680; and  
  
  WHEREAS, in order to achieve cost savings, the Chief of Police 
recommends the utilization of pricing available to the Town under the Cattaraugus 
County and NYS Department of Parks and Recreation contract awards to purchase one 
2022 Dodge Durango and one 2022 Dodge Charger from Main Motorcar in accordance 
with authorization set forth in the General Municipal Law of the State of New York; and 
  
  WHEREAS, these purchases are not subject to the bidding requirements 
of General Municipal Law Section 103, as the purchase represents a piggybacking of 
the methods employed by Cattaraugus County and the NYS Department of Parks and 
Recreation for such equipment; and 
 
  WHEREAS, the purchases of said vehicles are provided for within the 
2022 budget appropriations; and 
 
  NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Chief of Police is hereby 
authorized to purchase one 2022 Dodge Durango and one 2022 Dodge Charger from 
Main Motorcar, 221 W. Main Street, Johnstown NY at the prices of $40,547.00 and 



$28,393.40, respectively, with the expenses for said vehicles charged to account BB-000-
3120-2000 as included in the 2022 amended budget; and 
 
  BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Chief of Police is hereby authorized 
to expend up to a total of $30,000 for the necessary equipment and outfitting for both 
vehicles, with this expense also charged to account BB-00-3120-2000.  
 
 
Ayes: Councilwoman Wierzbowski, Councilman Godlewski, Martin, Ramotar and 
Supervisor Koetzle 
Noes: None   
Absent: None  
Abstentions: None 
  

Motion Carried 
 
Town Board Decision on November 16, 2022 
 
 
Sponsored by: Christopher A. Koetzle, Town Supervisor 
Submitted by:  Julie Davenport, Town Clerk 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 223-2022    
 
Moved by: Councilman Godlewski     
Seconded by: Councilwoman Wierzbowski 
 
  BE IT RESOLVED that the Monthly Departmental Reports for October, 
2022 as received from the following: 
 
  Assessors Department 
  Justice Department  
  Receiver of Taxes 
  Town Clerk's Office 
  Police Department 
              
be, and they hereby are accepted, approved for payment and ordered placed on file. 
 

Ayes: Councilwoman Wierzbowski, Councilman Godlewski, Martin, Ramotar and 
Supervisor Koetzle 
Noes: None   
Absent: None  
Abstentions: None 
  

Motion Carried 
 



Town Board Decision on November 16, 2022 
 
 
Sponsored by: Christopher A. Koetzle, Town Supervisor  
Submitted by: Julie Davenport, Town Clerk 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 224-2022   
 
Moved by: Councilman Godlewski 
Seconded by: Councilwoman Wierzbowski 
 
  BE IT RESOLVED, that the minutes of the Town Board meeting held on 
November 2, 2022 are hereby approved and accepted as entered. 
 
Ayes: Councilwoman Wierzbowski, Councilman Godlewski, Martin, and Supervisor 
Koetzle 
Noes: None   
Absent: None  
Abstentions: Councilman Ramotar 
  

Motion Carried 
 
Town Board Decision on November 16, 2022 
 
New Business: 
Councilman Godlewski: I just want to extend a very sincere and Happy Thanksgiving 
to all attendance and to my fellow board members and all town employees. Among the 
many things to be thankful for, certainly the ability to serve and the ability to work with 
everybody so Happy Thanksgiving everyone.   
 
Councilwoman Wierzbowski: I would echo Councilman Galuski comments and wish 
everyone a Happy Thanksgiving and a wonderful time with your family.  
 
Councilman Martin: Happy Thanksgiving  
Councilman Ramotar: No Report 
Supervisor Koetzle: Happy Thanksgiving to all. I did want to report and take the 
opportunity to first of all congratulate all the folks who ran during the election, and 
whether you won or lost, congratulations on getting involved and putting yourself 
forward. I want to congratulate Mayor Elect Bucciferro. I want to congratulate trustee, 
elect Brown and Heather Gray. I did have an opportunity to meet with the Mayor Elect 
Bucciferro, we had a very good discussion. I cannot tell you how refreshing it is to work 
with a mayor who actually wants to work with the town. We have a lot of good ideas that 
we're going to bring forward and a lot of stuff come forward between the Town of 
Glenville and the Village of Scotia. We are very hopeful that all can get on board with an 
agenda that is going to help save residents money, make operations more efficient and 
bring the spirit of cooperation between two municipalities. I am  so looking forward to it.  



 
Supervisor Koetzle makes motion to adjourn,  
Moved: Councilman Martin 
Seconded: Councilman Godlewski 
All in favor 
Meeting is adjourned at 7:35 PM.  
          
         ATTEST: 
         Julie Davenport 
           Julie Davenport 
          Town Clerk
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